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	STATE OF DELAWARE
	Telephone: (302) 744-4500
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	DEPARTMENT OF STATE
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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF ACCOUNTANCY
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, April 26, 2006 at 8:30 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED:
May 17, 2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
James Zdimal, CPA Member, President
Sandra Gulledge, CPA Member, Secretary

Norma Rohleder, CPA Member
Cathel Tanner, PA Member

Joyce Dyer, Public Member

Diane Marky, Public Member
Douglas Phillips, CPA Member
DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General
Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Gayle Melvin, Administrative Specialist III

ALSO PRESENT  

Dana Rubenstein

Sally Stokes

John McManus

James Hanley, Deputy Attorney General

Kim Hurley, Court Reporter
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Zdimal called the meeting to order at 8:33 a.m.  He welcomed Mr. Phillips and Ms. Adams.    

REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 15, 2006 meeting.  Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Marky to approve the minutes.  The motion was unanimously carried.

9:00 A.M. – PUBLIC HEARING – PROPOSED CHANGES TO RULES AND REGULATIONS RESULTING FROM THE ENACTMENT OF SENATE BILL 27 WITH HOUSE AMENDMENT 1 IN JULY OF 2005 AND ONLINE RENEWAL AND ATTESTATION OF HAVING FULFILLED CONTINUING EDUCATION REQUIREMENTS

Mr. Zdimal called the Public Hearing to order at 9:02 a.m.  The Board proposed to change the rules and regulations resulting from the enactment of Senate Bill 27 with House Amendment 1 in July of 2005 and online renewal and attestation of having fulfilled continuing education requirements.  Notice of the Public Hearing was published in two Delaware newspapers.  Notice of the Public Hearing was published in the Delaware Register of Regulations.  Verbatim testimony was recorded by the court reporter.  No written comments were received.  No public comments were received at the Public Hearing.  The Board closed the Public Hearing at 9:06 a.m.  The Board held deliberations.  Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gulledge to adopt the proposed changes to the rules and regulations.  The motion was unanimously carried.  Ms. Adams will prepare the final order for Board members to sign at the next meeting.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Discussion:  Allowing Exam Candidates to Take Online Courses to Qualify for the CPA Examination
A discussion was held concerning allowing exam candidates to take online courses to qualify for taking the CPA exam.  Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Rohleder to accept online courses from any accredited college or university in which courses are currently accepted by the Board.  The motion was unanimously carried.
University of Maryland University College:  Request for Approval of Online Courses – Mr. Zdimal
Mr. Zdimal reported that he had reviewed the information submitted from University of Maryland University College.  The Board will accept their online courses as per the above motion.
Develop Application for Certificate/Permit to Practice
Board members had reviewed a draft of the application for the certificate/permit to practice.  This application will be used for applicants who applied with the CPA exam service to take the exam after January 1, 2006.  Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gulledge to accept the application.  The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board also reviewed work experience forms from several other states.  It was decided to model our work experience form after the State of Idaho.

Review of CPA Certificate Applications
Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Marky to approve the following applicants for a certificate:

Myrto Adamidou

David Cichy

Satish Pareek

Jenny Yeh

Michael Youk

The motion was approved unanimously.

Review of CPA Permit Applications
Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Rohleder to approve the following applicant for a permit to practice:

Hekmat Barachmueh

The motion was approved unanimously.
The application of Lisa Weiden was reviewed.  Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gulledge to propose to deny the application of Ms. Weiden because she does not meet the work experience requirement.  The motion was unanimously carried.  

NEW BUSINESS
Review of CPA Certificate Applications
Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Marky to approve the following applicants for a certificate:
Asha Abraham





Subhash Agarwal

Joong Gyu Bae





Myrtella Bailey

Burzin Bharucha





Robert Bloemeke

David Carter





Wing Sum Chau

Daphane Chik





Kayan Chiu

Yuk Ling Cho





Tat Ching Choi

Armin Choksey





Amandeep Dham

Temilola Esho





Brandon Fang

Yumiko Fukushima




Yasuhiro Furuya

Mandees Gill





Luisa Gualtieri

Takehisa Hanawa




Takeshi Hasegawa

Sunil Hasrajani





Mitsuyoshi Higashino

Shahid Hirji






Soo Kyung Hong

Teruyuki Hoshikawa




Johnson Huang

Susan Hughes





Patrick Hung

Yuki Ikuta






Yoshinobu Imada

Haruko Inoue





Hiroya Inoue

Kenjiro Ishi






Asif Janjua

Hyun Joo Jeon





Jangsu Jung

Joyce Kam






Kumiko Kanai

Seung Hoon Kang




Mark Kasminoff

Maiko Kawamura





Shekhar Kedia

Shawn Kelly





Daniel Kim

Ji Ae Kim






Jung-Hun Kim

Junghoon Kim





Yunkyeong Kim

Pratibha Kirpalani-Baluch



Catherine Kleponis
Margaret Kohler





Yusuke Koizumi

Chisato Koyama





Takeshi Koyama

Ju Won Kwak





Jang-Kun Lee

Jina Lee






Yung Lee

Chee Wai William Leung



Chu Tung Leung

Raymond Leung





James Lewis

Jianling Li






Wei Li

Bah-Hah Lim





Xiaoyan Liu

Robert Louka





Kazuya Maeda

Toshiaki Majima





Israel Mercado

Liang Min






Takehiko Mitsunaga

Yohei Mizukami





Makako Moriya

Hiroshi Nakajima





Masao Nakane

Hiroshi Nakashima




Takashi Niiyama

Naoki Noguchi





Michael O’Donnell

Chinatsu Ogawa





Takayuki Ohta

Satoko Okubo





Meiko Otsuka

Ok Kyoung Park





Saurabh Pathak

Eva Rouskova





Bo Young Ryu
Takashi Sakazume




Puranjay Shah

Betty Sherman





Shunsuke Shibuya

Eun Ju Song





Jeemin Song

Yukako Sonobe





Osamu Sugiyama

David Sussman





Yuriko Tado

Toshio Takahashi




Junichi Takeda

Kanji Takenaka





Yasuhiro Tanaka

Yoshiko Taniguchi




Hideki Tsuruoka

Ichiro Tsuyuguchi





Koichi Tsuzaki

Chung-En Tyan





Jisaburo Utsumi

Srivatsan Vaidyanathan



Yuan-Hsin Wang

Tomoyuki Watanabe




Elva Williams-Richards

Shui Yung Wong





John Woodley

Kaori Yagi






Takayuki Yamamoto

Su-Hui Yang





Zi-Ying Yang

Sum Yeung






Kotaro Yokoyama

Yang Hoon Yoo





Daisuke Yoshizawa

Pingsheng Zeng





Jing Zhou

Juo-Chun Chang





Yuanxu Chen

Young In Chung





Khalid Durrani

Mariko Hattori





Ka Yu Ho

Hiromi Iseji






Naoto Kagawa

Beom Seak Kim





Hyung Min Kim

Tatsuya Kinoshita




Qing Hua Liu

Thomas Ryan





Mayumi Shimizu
Athena Tse






Hayato Tsukasaki

Ja Eun Yu

The motion was approved unanimously.

The application of Mei Ching Chong was reviewed.  The application was tabled pending receipt of verification that she has completed a course in intermediate accounting and advanced accounting.
The application of Reiko Matsui was reviewed.  The application was tabled pending receipt of verification that she has completed a course in advanced accounting.
The application of Shu Te Tsai was reviewed.  The application was tabled pending receipt of verification that Ms. Tsai has completed a course in intermediate accounting.
Review of CPA Permit to Practice Applications

Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gulledge to approve the following applicants for a CPA permit to practice:

Khozema Anajwalla




Vania Artinian
Robert Boland





Bruce Braunewell

Marcia Burns





Joseph Carden

J. Paul Charron





Amy Chen

John Depman





John D’sa

Ketan Fichadia





Yasuhiro Furuya

Andrew Haynie





Hirochika Inagaki

Michelle Jacobs Greene



Norio Kawamura

Daniel Kenney





Daniel Kim

Shek Yee Ma





Matthew Malcom

Joyce Miller





Shikha Mohla

Ramakrishnan Narayanaswamy


Michael O’Donnell
Michele Petersheim




David Pierce

Mitchell Plank





Robert Rowe

Janis Shalit






Andrew Shears

Trinnie So






Rachel Tan

Dominic Vaccarello




Yagi Toshihiko

Benjamin Dilks





Stephen Ferroni

Lisa Harris






Elaine Ip

Robert Wasserbach






The motion was unanimously carried.

The Board reviewed the application of Ionna Kalymialaris.  The application and work experience affidavit had been notarized by an attorney, but did not have a seal. The application was tabled pending receipt of an application and work experience affidavit that does have a seal. 
The Board reviewed the application of Miyuki Moriwaki.  Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Mr. Gulledge to propose to deny the application of Ms. Moriwaki because she does not meet the work experience requirement.  The motion was unanimously approved.
The Board reviewed the application of Farrukh Sheer.  Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gulledge to propose to deny the application of Mr. Sheer because he does meet the work experience requirement.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Review of CPA Firm Permit Applications
Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Gulledge to approve the following applications for CPA firm permit to practice:

Elko & Associates Ltd.
Michelle J. Lambert, CPA

The motion was unanimously carried.

Board Member Seminar – May 22, 2006
The Board Member Informational Seminar will be held on Monday, May 22, 2006 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the Ruddertown Bay Center in Dewey Beach.  All Board members are invited to attend.
Ramesh Ramotar:  Request for Hearing

A letter was received from Ramesh Ramotar requesting a hearing regarding the Board’s proposal to deny his application for the certificate.  The hearing was scheduled for the June meeting.

Loscalzo Associates:  Request for Approval of Ethics Course

The information received from Loscalzo Associates regarding the approval of a Delaware specific ethics course was reviewed by Board members.  Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Rohleder to approve the course.  The motion was unanimously carried.
James Y. Pigg:  Request for Approval of Ethics Course, “Ethics-Approaches and Applications”, Prepared by Business Learning Institute and Presented by Tom Lantz, CPA

A letter was received from James Y. Pigg requesting approval to use “Ethics-Approaches and Applications” prepared by Business Learning Institute and Presented by Tom Lantz, CPA as a Delaware specific ethics course.  This request was denied by the Board since it was not Delaware specific.
Questions from Licensees Concerning the Ethics Course Requirement

Ms. Melvin advised the Board that she has started receiving phone calls from licensees concerning the Delaware specific ethics course requirement.  Licensees are concerned that they actually have to come to Delaware to take this course, and that there is only approximately one year left in this renewal period to complete this requirement.  Licensees have also been inquiring about the possibility of taking an online course.  The Board determined that an online course will be accepted if the course meets the requirements.  Ms. Melvin will contact NASBA for recommended vendors and Ms. Rubenstein will check with her vendors to see if any vendor is interested in developing an online course.   If a licensee is licensed less that two years, but more than one year, they will have to complete the four-hour course.  The number of hours will not be pro-rated.
Letter from Joseph T. Cote, CPA Examination Services, Regarding Increase in Examination Fees

A letter was received from Joseph T. Cote, Director of Operations, CPA Examination Services advising the Board of the increase in examination fees effective August, 2006.  This letter was for informational purposes.
Letter from Dave Ginsburg, Thomson Prometric, Regarding Candidate and Test Center Information

A letter was received from Dave Ginsburg of Thomson Prometric regarding candidate and test center information.  The current test center in Wilmington will be closing at the end of April/May testing window.  The new test center will be located at 100 West Commons Boulevard, 1 Corporate Commons, Suite 430, New Castle.  This letter was for informational purposes.

Letter from David Miller Regarding Certificates

A letter was received from David Miller regarding his disappointment in the quality of the certificates.  The Board will acknowledge receipt of Mr. Miller’s letter.  The Board office will research how the certificates can be changed, such as the script or paper quality.
Show Cause Hearing – Mr. Hanley

James Hanley, Deputy Attorney General, advised the Board that during the investigation of a complaint, it had been determined that a CPA firm had been issued a firm permit to practice without any member of the firm holding a valid individual permit to practice.  He proposed to send a letter scheduling a show cause hearing to be held at the next meeting.  Ms. Gulledge made a motion, seconded by Ms. Rohleder to move forward with the hearing.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Assignment of Complaints

Complaint No. 04-01-06 and Complaint No. 04-02-06 were assigned to Mr. Zdimal
OTHER BUSINESS BEFORE THE BOARD (for discussion only)
There was no other business before the Board.
PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 17, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Ms. Rohleder made a motion, seconded by Ms. Marky, to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 10:08 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle L. Melvin
Administrative Specialist III






